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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

Upcoming Business Meetings 
 
 The February meeting 
will be at the Walteria Clubhouse 
Friday, February 28th at 
7:30PM. 
 
 The March meeting will 
be at the Walteria Clubhouse 
Friday, March 27th at 7:30pm. 
 
 Come a little early and help set up a 
meet with your Model A friends. 

2  Wayne’s Words —  
2 MAFCA membership info 
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries-Editor’s Corner 
4 Club merchandise— Era Fashions 
4  Local car gatherings —  
5  Business meeting notes—  
  

6 Tech Talk — Model A temperature 
7 Touring with Elaine— CCRG info  
8  Banquet pics 
9 Al’s Garage—MAFFI info 
10-11 Our Advertising Friends  
12 Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
  
It will be at Torrance Memorial Hospital,  
West wing, on Tuesday, 
March 3rd, 2020 at 7pm.  
Exact room TBD. 

 We will be planning  
upcoming events.     
All are welcome. 

Model A Events & Local Shows 
 

March 29th—Sun OC Pancake Breakfast. 

 More to come. 

April 11th—Sat. Annual Safety Check     

 At Simpson’s residence. More to come. 

April 16-18 CCRG Jamboree. Bakersfield CA. 

May 17th—Sun  Muckenthaler Annual Car 

 Show in Fullerton. More to come 
 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

March 2020 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van Ness, 
Torrance CA (in the alley) 
 

2017-2018 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter 

Linda Simpson presenting  
2019 Woman of the Year award to  

Theresa LeFall 

Jim Huizdos presenting the  
2019 Man of the Year award to  

Monty Bates III 
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2 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 

  

Going forward in 2020 

 
 I have said many times what a great group of people the Harbor Club members are. I am a relatively new 

member and now I feel very fortunate to be your President for the next two years. I am committed to do every-

thing I can to support and enhance the Club Mission Statement: “ Our club is dedicated to the hobby of preserv-

ing, restoring, and enjoying the Model A Ford Automobile, educating the public, engaging in local community pro-

jects, and socializing with friends with similar interests”. 

 We have a lot of exciting things to come in the next year and I will let you read about it in our award win-

ning newsletter and hear about at our meetings from the dedicated people who volunteer their time for various 

important positions in our Club. 

 I look forward to seeing all of you at the meetings and our Club’s events. 

 My job will be easy because of the many members who are already doing so much for our Club, but we 

could always use more. 

 Please feel free to contact me, 

 

  Wayne Sterling 

Join MAFCA. You will be glad you did! 
Like any organization dedicated to preserving and growing the Model A Ford hobby, MAFCA needs support from all of us to 

continue to do so. For most of us, that support comes in the form of being members of MAFCA. 

  

As a reminder, below are some of the many benefits of Membership in MAFCA: 

           - The Restorer Magazine, the best publication in the Automotive Hobby 

- Help with recruiting new members through display of the Event Kits. 

- The best quality club branded merchandise, including clothing items and publications. 

 - Free classified ads to assist you with your Model A in the Restorer Magazine and on   

 the MAFCA.com website 

 - Fun, Fellowship, Technical Expertise. 

 - Technical advice to keep your car running is available at tech@mafca.com 

 - An extensive library in the area of Era Fashions on the MAFCA website 

 - Local Activities through one of our nearly 300 Chapters, Regional events and Special   

 Interest Groups 

 - National Activities: Tours, Conventions, Era Fashion and Fine Point Judging, Touring Class   

 Judging, and the Restorers Class Evaluations 

 - The Best Insurance Coverage for Chapter Activities, plus Directors and Officers 

  

 Your membership costs only $50 annually, but it truly makes a difference. If you are currently a MAFCA 

member, please check to be sure that you have renewed your membership for 2020. To renew, you can go to this 

link: RENEW!! or call the national office in California (562-697-2712, 10am-4pm) or send your check for $50 to: 250 South 

Cypress, La Habra CA 90631-5515; be sure to mention your membership number. If you are not a MAFCA member, you can 

go to this link: JOIN!! or call the national office. 

mailto:tech@mafca.com
https://mafca.com/cart/index.php?mafca_renew=yes
https://mafca.com/cart/index.php?mafca_new_member=yes
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March  Birthdays March  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

 A great big thanks to all that worked on the annual 

banquet. It was a giant success! The location is great and doing 

it during the day is perfect! 

Jan and I are looking forward to the CCRG in Bakersfield. 

Some fun events and tours are planned.  

 A little excitement in our lives. Jan’s granddaughter, Hayley Erin, (of General Hospital fame), is 

getting married in April. It will be a kind of international event as her fiancé is from Ireland. Adam is a 

great guy and we wish them both all the happiness.  

 Been working on the Cabriolet to make it safe and reliable. We take it every year to Solvang for 

the club’s ‘Drive ‘n Dine’ weekend event. We put about 500 miles on it exploring (and eating) in the area 

around Vandenberg and the coast. Beautiful touring country.  

 Be safe out there. Drive carefully. 

  Dick 

Handmade Policeman accessory  

for your car.  

Attach to license 

plate holder.  

About 9” tall. 

When you brake, 

the arms swing 

out.  Neat accessory! 

 They are 

$100 each .  

Very popular. . . 

 

Contact:  Bobby 

"D" @ 310  540-

3690. 

Torrance, CA 

 

Monday Supper at Hof’s Hut 
We started meeting again for dinner on Mondays at Hof’s 

Hut on 237th and Crenshaw. They finished their construction 

project. The food is good and the staff takes good care of 

us. Come on by and join in the festivities. Time: about 5:00 

PM. 

3 Dianne Runyon 

4 Mary Ann Friedrich 

4 Bruce Montgomery 

8 Richard Parrish 

12 Margaret Gott 

24 Jay Skinner 

25 Diana Murphy 

25 Jack  Goldberg 

28 Jim Perreten 

7 Dick & Jan Wyckoff 

7 Tim & Pat Harrison 

10 Monty & Donnis Bates 

20 Art & Daffy Wagner 

24 Ted & Janice Dalton 

26 Kewyn & Lilia Cardenas 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering   
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members 
and other car enthusiasts of all  car types 
meet to talk cars. There are some very nice 
autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd.,  
Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, 
and get your weekend started in true So. 
California style.  

2020 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 
still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come.      
 The 2020 Harbor phonebooks/rosters will be available in March. The first booklet is free to members. 
Additional copies are $1.75 They are also available free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't at-
tend events can request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has 
your latest info.  

 Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or 
email changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        
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HARBOR MARC/MAFCA AWARDS BANQUET 

Date: January 25, 2020 Location: Bluewater Grill—Redondo Beach 
      11:00-12:00: Members arrived and socialized. Opportunity drawing tickets were sold and the drawing prizes were   reviewed by 

all. 13 Model As on display in front parking lot of restaurant. Lots of interest. . . . 

PRESIDENT: Tim Harrison welcomed everyone to the banquet. Donnis Bates was thanked for an outstanding job on the program 

and Sammy and her son Adam for their help with tickets and opportunity drawing. 

PAST PRESIDENT RECOGNITION: Drain Marshall, Doris Marshall, Monty Bates, Tim Harrison, Dick Wyckoff and Carla Hibbard 

VICE PRESIDENT—Dennis Simpson—Many gift items and gift baskets (thanks to Linda Simpson who put them all together) for 

the opportunity drawing. Gift donations arranged by color: orange donated by members, green Harbor Area Model A Club, purple 

businesses. 

HARBORLIGHT EDITOR—Dick Wyckoff—Club continues moving forward and wants all to enjoy today’s banquet. 

MEMBERSHIP & PARTICIATION: Ursula Schmidt  

2019 there were 83 memberships and 144 club members 

New memberships—15  

Membership Anniversaries  

5 years:  Dennis & Linda Simpson, Jim & Dianne Runyon 

10 years:  Jack & Julie Goldberg,  Jim & Ruxella Speights 

15 years:  Jack & Joan Gordinier, Greg & Fran Earhart, Mirco & Elaine Pisu 

20 years:  Jim & Elyse Beardsley 

Bill Younkin Award for most participation: Dick & Jan Wyckoff 

Participation Patches –  participation in two-third of the events including Club Meetings & Tours  

Members earning the participation award: Monty & Donnis Bates, Jack & Joan Gordinier, Tim & Pat Harri-

son, Drain & Doris Marshall, Dick & Jan Wyckoff, Mirco & Elaine Pisu, Jim & Ruxella Speights, Art & Daffy Wag-

ner, Gloria Younkin, Steve & Weeg Thompson 

SAFETY AWARDS: Cliff LeFall—18 cars were safety checked this year. Reminded members that garage is open from 10-

12 on Saturdays and the crew occasionally makes house calls. 

TOURS & MILEAGE AWARDS: Elaine Pisu—list of events planned so far was handed out.  

Road Runner Patches: Awarded to members who were safety checked and traveled at least 500 miles (in order of most 

miles traveled) 

Gordinier  2. Thompson  3. Pisu  4. Bates  5. Wagner  6.Marshall  7.Simpson 

2019 WOMAN OF THE YEAR: Linda Simpson—Theresa LeFall was awarded the “Woman of the Year”—Congratulations! 

Described as kind, caring, gracious, classy, can “bust a move” at Model A Shuffle. Reminds one of the Sun and its meaning. Theresa 

thanked the club for this high honor. 

2019 MAN OF THE YEAR: Jim Huizdos presented the award for “Man of the Year” to—Monty Bates—Congratulations! 

Monty was described as an outstanding member, goes above and beyond, a guy who kicks the can right to the recycling center. 

Monty said the award was not anticipated and who would think his recycling would result in this award, members make the club and 

we are a lucky group of people to be part of Harbor Area Model A. 

2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
President – Wayne Sterling   

Vice President - Dennis Simpson (Reelected) 

Secretary – Gloria Younkin  

Treasurer – Daffy Wagner (Reelected) 

Technical Director – Cliff LeFall (Reelected) 

Tour Director – Elaine Pisu (Reelected) 

OPPORTUNITY DRAWING: Dennis Simpson 

CLOSING REMARKS & CENTERPIECE DISTRIBUTION: Tim Harrison thanked members for their participation in last 

year’s events, the great turn out for the banquet and for attendees bringing their Model A’s, the banquet committee comprised of 

Monty and Donnis Bates, Art and Daffy Wager, Dennis and Linda Simpson, Tim and Pat Harrison, and to all those who helped make 

the banquet a success. 

Tim thanked Art and Daffy for the beautiful centerpieces and turned the mike over to Daffy for centerpiece distribu-

tion. 

PRESIDENT: Wayne Sterling—Introduced as the new president and said he looked forward to an exciting 2020. 

NEXT GENERAL/BUSINESS MEETING: February 28, 2020 – Walteria Club House – 7:30PM 

NEXT BOARD MEETING: February 4, 2020 – Torrance Memorial-West Tower – 7:00PM 
       Respectfully submitted: Pat Harrison, Secretary 
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Technical Talk 
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MARCH IS HERE SO WE ARE CRUISING 
 

 Once again we had a great banquet thanks to Tim, Pat, Dennis, Linda, Daffy and 

Ursi among others. Thanks to all that made it happen.   The opportunity drawing was a big 

success and I won some great things!!!  Bobby D was like a kid in a candy store will all his wins! 

 

Lots is going on!! 
 March 7th Weeg has organized a night at the theatre so if you haven’t signed up please get in touch with 

Weeg.  It should be a fun time. 

 

 March 12th is the Model A Shuffle at the Walteria Clubhouse from 5:30-7 PM.  $5 per person and come 

for a good laugh. 

  

 Sunday, March 29th is the Orange County Pancake Breakfast. We will meet at Harbor Freight on Haw-

thorne and Artesia at 6:45 and leave at 7:00.  I will take the freeway in the morning and Tim will lead anyone 

that would prefer to go on surface streets. The surface streets group will meet at Spires on Sepulveda & West-

ern also meeting at 6:45 and leaving at 7:00.  Daffy has requested that we go to Katella Deli for lunch so if 

you are interested in joining us plan to caravan after the breakfast, we will take surface streets. 

 

 April 16-18 is CCRG in Bakersfield. Harbor A’s always have a great turnout for this event.  It’s always a 

lot of fun.  We will try to buddy up at the next meeting and organize some caravans for this trip. 

 

  PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO ORGANIZE A TOUR 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

  Price Reduced!   
1929 Ford Woody Station Wagon 
-    LeBaron-Bonny side curtains and seats 
 Counterbalanced, inserted engine (~60 hp) with about 300 miles.  
 A great touring car! 
-    Rebuilt transmission  
-    Most of wood original (not kit wood) 
-    New heavy duty radiator, battery, tires (100 miles) 
-    Powder coated and balanced wheels 
-    Completely rebuilt brakes and front-end 
with new original spindles, bearings, ball 
joints 
-    Completely rebuilt no-leak water pump.  
-    Gas tank flushed and cleaned 
-    Completely rebuilt distributor, new elec-
trical harness, rebuilt  original  horn  

 Asking $25,000 OBO.   
 Contact Dan Fitzgerald   

 ( c) 310-344-2306  

       Palos Verdes Estates, CA 
 
Downsizing is reason for sale. 

 

Visit our website at  
www.bakersfield-mafca.com 

Click on the above image  
to open a registration document. 
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Harbor Area Club’s 2020 Installation of Officers 

Club’s Model As at the Installation banquet 

Incoming President 
Wayne Sterling 

2020 Incoming Board 

Gloria Younkin, Wayne Sterling, Dennis Simpson, 

Elaine Pisu, Daffy Wagner, and Cliff LeFall 

Outgoing President 

Tim Harrison Outgoing Board 

Tim Harrison, Pat Harrison, Dennis simpson,  

Elaine Pisu Daffy Wagner, and Cliff LeFall 
Weeg and Steve Thompson 

Dressed for the occasion 
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Price Reduced Again! 

Al’s Avoian’s truck is being sold. 
Selling recently restored 
(2015) late ‘31 AA Stake Bed 
truck.  

Solid roof, indented firewall. 
Runs great. 6 New tires. 4-speed trans. Lots of 
extra parts. 12 volts, LED taillights. Current reg-
istration.  This is a nice truck! 

Asking $16,500 OBO. Located in Torrance, CA.                              

If interested, contact Liz Dye at 310-968-0304 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

      

(Owner passed away and truck is being sold) 

Saturdays at Al’s Garage 

 

 

MAFFI Newsletter Minute  
 

March 2020 
  

 Buy a Brick! 

 Since 2011, when we first started raising money for the construction of 

the Model A Museum, about 1550 bricks have been ordered in memory or in 

honor of your favorite Model A’ers,  Model A clubs and regions.   We have limited 

room left under the gas canopy at the Museum.  It would be a wonderful thing if 

we could finish off that area by Model A Day 2020!  So how about ordering a 

brick for a loved one for Father’s Day, Mother’s Day, Anniversary or just be-

cause.  A personalized brick would make a great gift for that parent or grand-

parent who really doesn’t ‘need’ anything and of course, it would benefit the Model A Museum as well.  If your 

Model A region or club doesn’t yet have a brick at the Museum, now would be a good time to do that as well.  Use 

the brick order form on our website to order your engraved brick or copy 

and paste this link into your browser: 

http://www.maffi.org/WSContent/Download/BuyABrickDonation.pdf 

It will be in place at the Museum by September 19, 2020. , 

 

Marsha Quesnel, MAFFI Trustee 

clubcontact@maffi.org 

Cliff and Monty working under watchful eyes of 5 pros 

Donuts and 

coffee. 

See what 

you are 

missing at 

Al’s Garage! 

http://www.maffi.org/WSContent/Download/BuyABrickDonation.pdf
mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


WEBSITE ENDING 
 Last month, I received a Certificate of Merit from MAFCA for 2019 Webmaster.  I was really pleased about that.   

 Next month, I'm sorry to say, our website will be ending. Boy, what timing!   The reason the company is cancelling the 

website is because Adobe Flash will no longer be updated or supported.  So visitors will no longer be able to view the web-

site.  It takes a lot of time to set up a new website and unfortunately I don't have the time now to work on it.  We are going to 

be gone most of March into April and we are planning an RV  trip to Alaska for May, June and July.  I would have be able to 

keep up the calendar section from on the road but not work on a new website.  So if anyone has experience with setting up 

websites and would like to take over as Webmaster, let our new president Wayne know.     Sue Hankins 

The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 More 2020 Installation of Officers 

View of Redondo Harbor 

From restaurant 

Treasurer Daffy Wagner 

Presidents Wayne Sterling (L) 
and Tim Harrison 

VP Dennis and Secretary 

Pat working the raffle 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2020 Board of Directors: 

President: 

Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 

Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 

Vice-President: 

Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 

Tour Director: 

Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

 

Appointed Officers: 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 
Historian:  Open 
 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424)-263-2397 
Webmaster:  Open 
 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

2020 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

 

 


